MINUTES CALLED MEETING JUNE 15, 2021

A called meeting of the Council for the City of Covington was held on Tuesday, June 15, 2021, at 6:30 p.m. Because of construction in Council Chambers, the meeting was held in Curfman Hall at Covington High School, 606 S. Lexington Avenue, Covington, Virginia.

Mayor Thomas H. Sibold, Jr. called the City Council meeting to order with all members present: Mayor Sibold, Vice Mayor David S. Crosier, Councilman William E. Carson, Jr., Councilman Raymond C. Hunter, and Councilman S. Allan Tucker.

City Manager: Krystal Onaitis

The purpose of the Called Meeting was to consider Ordinance O-21-10, Approving the City Budget and Making Appropriations for the Fiscal Year 2022. There was no discussion. On a motion made by Vice Mayor Crosier and seconded by Mr. Tucker, Council voted 5-0 to approve the budget as follows: Mayor Sibold: For; Vice Mayor Crosier: For; Mr. Carson: For; Mr. Hunter: For; and Mr. Tucker: For.

Mayor Sibold asked members about canceling the July 6th Work Session as the City Charter only requires one meeting monthly and all business could be conducted during the Regular Meeting on July 13. Members consented.

Ms. Onaitis told Council she anticipates a resolution for IDA funding for the pad-ready site to be presented at the July 13 meeting.

Mayor Sibold reminded all that because of the canceled July Work Session, he would like for the Regular Meeting agenda items to be submitted by the last week in June.

With no other business to conduct, Vice Mayor Crosier made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Hunter, and agreed upon by consensus.

THOMAS H. SIBOLD, JR., MAYOR PRESIDENT OF THE CITY COUNCIL AND, AS SUCH, EX-OFFICIO OFFICER OF THE

CITY OF COVINGTON, VIRGINIA

ATTEST:

REBECCA W. SCOTT

CITY CLERK